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Trade Advertising and  General Enquiries: 715221  

Mid January - February 2023            Issue No 287 
 
P2          Local groups; regular events 
P3          Local history article, David Hughes 
P4          MPôs column; energy-saving grants; landscape  
              recovery scheme 
P 5-6     Whatôs On 
P7          Poets corner; Duddon River Association 
P8-9       Advertisements    
P10        Sustainable Duddon news; DPC update 
P11                 Ministerôs message 
P12        Diary; Church services        

The publication of advertisements in the Parish Pump does not imply endorsement of the products/services advertised The producers 

of the newsletter accept no responsibility. The Parish Pump is unable to publish anonymous contributions.  

The Poppy Appeal November 2022 
 
 On behalf of the Royal British Legion, I would 
like to thank the residents of Broughton and 
District, as well as the Duddon Parish Council, 
the Broughton Parochial Church Council, 
Broughton School, Broughton Fire-service, 
Cumbria County Council representative, the 
NFU, the Armed Services representative and 
Broughton Womenôs Institute for your very 
generous support for the Poppy Appeal in 

November.  A total of Ã1813.57 was raised for the Legionôs 
Benevolent Fund.  
   
Special thanks this year must go to the house-to-house collectors 
for their hard work and dedicated support. Their task this year was 
made more difficult by the persistent wet weather. This is in 
addition to the perennial problem of people being ñoutò when they 
call and increasingly we are finding that our local residents no 
longer keep cash or money of any sort at home. As we move more 
and more to the cashless society the RBL will be asked to address 
this problem for the future.  
 
I must also thank the owners and proprietors of the shops, pubs 
and other premises who kindly accept our collecting boxes. 
           
I would also thank the teachers and staff at Broughton School for 
all their efforts during the two weeks of Remembrance-tide. Their 
contribution in explaining the significance of this annual national 
event to a new generation which has not experienced the horrors 
and disruption caused by war is of great importance. As ever the 
schoolôs collection tin was by far the heaviest in weight in the area.  
 
Finally I must thank Stephen Tudway and the churchwardens for 
all their efforts in setting up the Service of Remembrance in the 
traditional manner commencing with the procession from the 
obelisk in Broughton Square to the war memorial in the church 
grounds. I am certain that the relatives and friends of all those who 
made the supreme sacrifice in the two world wars and the 
survivors would have approved of the manner in which their 
memory was honoured once more this year.  
  
Over 50% of the total raised is the achievement of the house-to-
house collectors. If anyone is willing to volunteer to collect house- 
to- house in the two weeks leading up to Remembrance Day 
12/11/2023 ï please contact me on the telephone number below.  
 
Bob Bell  (Local Honorary Organiser) 
 
T: 716435   
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¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ tǳƳǇ ŀŎŎŜǇǘǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜ .ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ ŀǊŜŀ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƴȅ ƴŀƳŜŘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƻǊ 
ƎǊƻǳǇΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǳǎ ŀǘ 
ōǊƻǳƎǘƘƻƴǇŀǊƛǎƘǇǳƳǇϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻΦǳƪ ƻǊ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŎƻǇȅ 
ŀǘ .ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ tƻǎǘ hŶŎŜΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ Řƻ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΣ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ōƛŀǎΣ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǇȅ 
ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ōǳǘ Ƴŀȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǝǎŜ ǝƳŜ-ǎŜƴǎƛǝǾŜ 
ƛǘŜƳǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƻ Ŭǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
ǎǇŀŎŜΦ  ¢ƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ ǎǇŀŎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ 
ƪŜŜǇ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ǘƻ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ рлл ǿƻǊŘǎΦ  
 
¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƛǎ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ōȅ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ 
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǾŜƴǳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƭǳōǎΣ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΦ hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ 
.ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ CƛǊǎǘ wŜǎǇƻƴŘŜǊǎΣ .ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ 
¦ƴŘŜǊ CƛǾŜǎΣ .ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ wǳƴƴŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ ±ƛŎǘƻǊȅ IŀƭƭΣ 
{ŜǿƛƴƎ .ŜŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ ƻŦ .ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ 5ǳŘŘƻƴΣ 
ǘƘŜ WƻǎŜǇƘ ŀƴŘ 9ƭŜŀƴƻǊ Dǳƴǎƻƴ !ƭƳǎƘƻǳǎŜ ¢ǊǳǎǘΣ 
.ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ / ƻŦ 9 {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ мǎǘ .ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ .ŜŀǾŜǊǎΣ 
.ǊƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ   ¢ƘŜǊŜ 
ƛǎ ƴƻ ŦƻǊƳŀƭ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ƻǊ 
ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŜƳŀƛƭ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇΦ    
 
{ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ tǳƳǇ ǿŀǎ ƭŀǳƴŎƘŜŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ 
ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊκhŎǘƻōŜǊ 
мффс ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŀȅΣ ƻƴƭȅ ŦƻǳǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ƛǘǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴΦ  Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ƎǊƻǿƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŜƛƎƘǘ 
ǘƻ мн ǇŀƎŜǎΦ hǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƻ 
ƎŜǘ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘŜǎǇŜǊŀǘŜƭȅ ƴŜŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ 
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ tǳƳǇ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƛƴ ƛǘǎ 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŦƻǊƳΦ  tǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ŀǇǇŜŀƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ƻǳǊ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǝƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǊƻǘŀΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǳǎ ŀǘ 
ōǊƻǳƎǘƘƻƴǇŀǊƛǎƘǇǳƳǇϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻΦǳƪ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ 9ƭŀƛƴŜ 
ƻƴ тмсмнфΦ 

mailto:brougthonparishpump@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:brougthonparishpump@yahoo.co.uk
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Ulpha & Seathwaite  
 
May I begin by wishing you all a very 
Happy New Year, even though by the 
time you read this we will be well on the 
way into January. 

 
As I write our December antics up, I am looking at a 
beautiful frosty and sunny day, and am reminded that as 
we set out on Tuesday for our annual Christmas meal it 
was an equally beautiful crisp and moonlit night. 
We ate at The Kings Head in Broughton where we enjoyed 
some delicious food. At our December meeting it is always 
good to enjoy some social time together, which we most 
certainly did. 
 
Not only did we enjoy food and drink but also had a lot of 
fun with our Secret Santa, which I am delighted to say that 
no one felt able to leave  the opening until Christmas Day 
so with furious and excited unwrapping we all found we had 
a delightful pamper gift. 
 
It is also the occasion where the overall winners of our 
monthly competitions is announced!  There was an air of 
excitement and anticipation: we did  the presentation 
before we ate, so it is likely the thought of more wine and 
food were the main contributors to the excitement. 
However, the hard work and commitment of our 
competitors over the year was rewarded!  
 
In first place was Sarah Parker, in second Vicky Wilkinson 
and in third place was one of our newest members, Jenny 
Fale. Our warmest congratulations to them all. 
 
Our 2023 programme began with A Games Night, on  
10 January in The Browfoot Room. To find out more about 
the WI in Ulpha and Seathwaite call 01229 716926. 
 

                                                                      Fiona Oliver 

Duddon Valley Local History Group 
 
A belated Happy New Year from the DVLHG.  The Group will 
hold its first meeting of 2023 on 25 January at the Victory Hall 
at 7.30pm.  The programme has a slight change to previous 
listings as we are hoping to hold the talk on Broughtonôs Twelve 
Bells at the Church (subject to permissions)é. and we thought a 
balmy June evening would be better than a freezing January 
evening !  The previous January and June talks have been 
switched. 
 
The new programme is as follows: 
 
* 25th January:  A Tale of Two Vicars and the Mystery of the 
Sugar Planterôs Son: Forgotten Stories from Broughton 
Churchyard.   Speaker: Colin Robertshaw 
 
22nd February:  Our Washfold Project in the Duddon Valley. 
 Speakers: Stephe Cove and Dave Hughes 
 
22nd March:  The Impact of Motor Transport in Westmorland 
1900-1939.   Speaker: Jean Turnbull 
 
26th April:  Roman Millom and the story of Millom Castle. 
 Speaker: Jan Bridget 
 
24th May:  The History of Gornal Ground. 
 Host: Karen Bishop-Miller   (Please note this will be a guided 
visit - details to follow) 
 
* 28th June:  The Story of Broughtonôs Twelve Bells. 
 Speakers: Paul Thompson with Stan Aspinall 
 
Meetings are on the fourth Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm 
in the Rankin Room of the Victory Hall.  The meetings include 
an illustrated talk and discussion given by a member of the 
Group or an outside speaker, followed by other business and an 
opportunity to chat about projects.  Refreshments are available. 
 
If you would like to join DVLHG, it costs Ã10 per year, 
although guests are very welcome at the meetings (Ã2 per 
person).  Email the Secretary at sec@duddonhistory.org.uk  
 
You may also wish to visit our website:  
www.duddonhistory.org.uk 
    
                                                                     Colin Robertshaw (Hon. Sec) 

 
      WEEKLY EVENTS 
 
 
 

Circuit Training (Woz-Fit with DJ-Dave) Monday 
6.30ð7.30pm Ã2 per session  
E: dmb911@yahoo.co.uk 

  
Holborn Hill Royal Brass Band Tuesday  7.15ð
9.15pm, Rankin Room Contact Ruth Hughes T: 716659 
 
Pickleball Wednesday 10amð12 and Friday 3ð5pm 
Ã2.50 includes refreshments Contact Barbara  
T: 869968; M: 07990327047 
 
Yoga Wednesday 7ð8.30pm Ã5 per session 
Contact Elaine Essery T: 716129 
E:elaine.essery@bbh.myzen.co.uk  
 
Broughton Under 5s Group Friday 9.30ð11.30am Ã2 
for first child, 50p for additional children, includes drinks 
and snacks 
E: broughtonunderfives@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Gentle exercise Friday 10.30ð11.30 Ã2.50 includes 
refreshments Contact Elaine Essery T: 716129 
E:elaine.essery@bbh.myzen.co.uk  
 

The Duddon Valley Churches: Holy Trinity, 
Seathwaite and St. John The Baptist, Ulpha 
 
We would like to thank everyone who helped to 
make the Christmas Fair at the Browfoot Room 
such a success.   
 
From the wonderful varied stalls to the delicious 
cakes and bakes, the tasty soup and 
refreshments.  We had the added bonus this 
year of ending the fair with Celia Ketchell 
playing and singing carols and festive songs. 
 
This year we raised a healthy Ã883.11 which is 
equally shared between the two beautiful 
churches of the Valley. 

mailto:sec@duddonhistory.org.uk
http://www.duddonhistory.org.uk
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WHEN THE LONG ARM OF THE LAW CAME 

TO BROUGHTON 

By David HughesðDuddon Valley Local 
History Group 
 
I donôt wish to give the impression that Broughton was a 
lawless place in the 1800s but law enforcement was 
conducted in a very different way than it is today.  In the 
middle ages Sheriffs, Manorial courts and Bailiffs gave way 
to the locally appointed Parish Constable. These men would 
take the lead in enforcing the law. They had no uniform but 
had the magistrates warrant and would carry a decorated 
truncheon as proof of their authority.  In 1838 Broughton had 
three Parish Constables, one of whom died, one was over 
60 and in ill health, and the third had refused to exercise the 
magistrates warrant. Broughton-in-Furness was a busy, 
prosperous market and wool town, the railways were coming 
and law enforcement was about to change. 
 
 In 1831 Sir Robert Peel, the Home Secretary, proposed  the 
Rural Constabulary Act that gave authority to 54 counties of 
England to establish, maintain and provide for a police force.  
At that time 36 counties chose to do so. In 1839 Lancashire 
appointed its first chief constable, Captain John Woodford.  
The Lancashire constabulary did not come in to operation 
until 1840. Today we would not have recognised the police 
officers that patrolled Broughton. In 1840 Woodfordôs old 
regiment was the Rifles Brigade whose uniform was dark 
green so he chose a dark green dress coat with tails, black 
buttons and belt, white embroidery for officers numbers and 
white trousers. The standard dark blue uniform was not 
universally adopted until 1860 to 1865. Police officers had to 
be under 40 and free from bodily complaints and not a wood 
ranger, gamekeeper, sheriff or parish clerk. They got one 
day off a month and were paid 20 shillings a week for a 15-
hour day. 
 
The census of 1841, only one year after the Lancashire 
police force came in to being, shows that a police officer had 
been assigned to Broughton. The first police officer was 
Malcolm McCarthy, who lived with his wife and two children 
at the police office in Old Street. The recorders of the 
census did not always record streets as we know them 
today. The next census in 1851 shows the police office at 
Cinder Hill, an Inn on Shepherds Street. This officer was 
Robert Pye, living with a wife and children. He had been a 
parish constable in Blackburn before joining the police force. 
PC Pye came to Broughton in 1843, only two days after he 
joined the Lancashire police. The 1851 census shows PC 
Pye living with his wife and four children in Shepherds 
Street. He was dismissed from the police in 1845 for 
misconduct and insulting his sergeant. The census of 1861 
shows the police office in Shepherds Street between the 
grocers and the Blacksmiths.  The officer at that time was 
one Joseph Hudson. In the 1871 census the police office 
was next to the Blacksmiths in Princeôs St.  So at some time 
in the ten years 1861 to 1871 Shepherds Street became 
Princeôs Street. The police officer in 1865 to 1873 was 
Thomas Grayston; he was so well liked that the town 
presented him with a pocket watch at the end of his service 
in Broughton.  
 
PC James McDonald was the last officer to serve from the 
Princeôs Street office, as in 1884 Lancashire county 
purchased a semi-built Victorian town house in Church 
Street next to the school.  The county paid Joseph 
Balderstone, a local builder, Ã505 for the house and another 

Ã145 to adapt it to a police station.  The basement was 
converted to two detention cells and a strong room, 
and the ground floor to a police office to the right of the 
front door, and another store room. The rest of the 
house remained as accommodation for the officer and 
his family. If you walk along Church Street today and 
look up at Peel House you will see above the front door 
the outline, in paint, of the circle made by the old 
Lancashire police badge.  In the early days the 
policeman's wife would act as a Prisoner Matron, giving 
food to people detained in the cells and looking after 
any female detainies. 
 
What sort of crimes did these early officers have to deal 
with?  The local papers reported offences mainly 
connected to alcohol misuse. July 1841 a Kirkby quarry 
man who was drunk and disorderly assaulted a police 
officer and was bound over to keep the peace for six 
months at a security of Ã40. In 1845 Mrs Dawson of the 
Black Cock Inn was charged with permitting 
drunkenness in her house and was fined one shilling. 
Stephen Holmes John Kettel and James Postlethwaite 
were severely fined 14 shillings and 6 pence for riding 
without reins. In 1868 James Lings, who was drunk and 
refused to leave the Old Kings Head, was fined Ã1. 
Cock-fighting was now illegal in England but in 1880 
police got wind of a fight between Furness and 
Cumberland birds at Ashlack Hall. The police arrived at 
about 2.30 in the morning to find cocks weighed and 
spiked but all the human participants had flown into the 
surrounding fells.   
 
In 1921 the police officer was Thomas Abbott.  He was 
the first officer to be given a motorbike to cover his 
wide beat of Broughton: Duddon Bridge to Cockley 
Beck, Broughton Mills to the southern side of Torver, 
Woodland to the bottom of Grizebeck and back to 
Broughton.  Along the beat he would have his ópointô; 
this was a place where at a pre-arranged time the 
officer would call in and meet his sergeant or inspector.  
After the police motorbike came the police car.  The 
police station had no off-road parking and the detention 
cells were no longer used so in 1968 Peel House was 
sold and a new police house and office was built in the 
top corner of the square. 
 
Lancashire Constabulary policed Broughton until 
reorganization of the English counties in 1974. On 1 
April 1974 Broughton and its police officer came under 
the authority of the county of Cumbria.  Broughtonôs 
last village policeman was Frank Dearden who policed 
Broughton from 1975 to 1990. Change was in the air: 
the model of the village bobby was about to go.  This 
way of policing had lasted for 149 years and it came to 
an end in December 1990. It is a coincidence that 
Broughtonôs first policeman, PC McCarthy, came to the 
village from the Dalton police station and our last 
village policeman PC Dearden was sent back to the 
Dalton police station to finish his career. 
. 
My thanks for the information in this article goes to 
Peter J. Savage who wrote a book called the 
Broughton Beat, and to Philip Walsh, retired police 
officer and volunteer at the Lancashire Police Museum 
at Lancaster Castle. This Museum is housed in the old 
Victorian prison cells in the castle and is open, 
admission free, on Thursdays and Fridays.  All the 
volunteers are welcoming and very helpful. 
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A MESSAGE FROM 
OUR MP, SIMON FELL 
  
Reflecting on 2023, I am 
reminded that, at the time 
of writing, itôs three years 
to the day that a majority 
of people in Furness put 
their faith in me to 
represent you and your 

families in Parliament. 
 
It continues to be the honor of my life to be your MP. 
Reflecting on the last three years, can point to the 
many big-ticket items which weôve delivered 
together; funding (finally) the new bypass at 
Grizebeck, more than Ã100 million in investment in 
Furness to level up our area; 89 extra police officers 
since 2019; a new roundabout at Cross-a-Moor; 
hundreds of thousands invested in the arts, including 
Ã300,000 for the Coronation Hall, the GP surgery at 
Askam saved, and much, much more besides.  
 
But, it is the things that our amazing local 
communities achieve which strike me the most about 
my time in Parliament. Furness is an amazing place 
to live, work, and bring up a family. Itôs also a 
fantastic place to visit. Throughout the pandemic, 
and now with the pressures around cost of living, we 
are seeing the very best of our local communities ï 
checking in our neighbours, and helping each other 
at times of need. What a fantastic place this is. 
 
In December I met with the Pensions Minister to 
discuss pension credits. If you are over State 
Pension age, do check your eligibility (www.gov.uk/
pension-credit or call 0800 999 1234), otherwise you 
may be missing out on an average of Ã3,500 a year.   
 
I also óbanged the drumô for Barrow and Furness 
when I met the Policy Team in Downing Street with 
John Stevenson MP, the Chair of the Northern 
Research Group of MPs, discussing levelling up and 
the issues that you are telling me matter the most to 
you. Later that day I met the DWP Minister to 
discuss our campaign to keep Phoenix House and its 
highly skilled staff working here in Barrow. We have 
been inundated with support from the asbestos and 
mesothelioma groups across the country on the 
need to keep the service here. The Minister will now 
review the matter and we will meet again in a few 
weeks to continue the discussion. 
 
With the cold weather taking hold, you may be 
eligible for a Cold Weather Payment if youôre getting 
certain benefits or Support for Mortgage Interest. 
Cold weather payments are different to Winter Fuel 
Payments, and youôll get a payment if the average 
temperature in your area is recorded as, or forecast 
to be, zero degrees celsius or below over seven 
consecutive days. 
 
Youôll get Ã25 for each seven- day period of very 
cold weather between 1 November and 31 March. 
For more information please visit www.gov.uk/cold-
weather-payment or contact me in the usual way. 
 
There is plenty of other support available and my 
team and I stand ready to support you and guide you 
towards it if necessary. Please donôt be backward in 
coming forward: contact me at 
simon.fell.mp@parliament.uk or on 01229 314 220. 
 
Lastly, Iôd like to wish you a happy and prosperous 
new year. 

Upper Duddon Landscape Recovery 
 
A group of farmers, landowners and environmental organisations have 
successfully formed a partnership to work together to plan landscape-
scale nature recovery in the upper Duddon Valley. 
 
The DEFRA-funded Landscape Recovery scheme is designed to work 
with farmers and other land managers to manage the land in ways 
that will improve soil and water quality and reverse the decline in 
nature.  
 
The Upper Duddon partnership is one of 22 successful projects 
selected across England. In January 2023 the project will start a two-
year development phase to scope out potential options to farm and 
manage the land in ways that will help nature thrive and recover. At 
the end of this development phase local farmers involved in the 
partnership will have the option to enter a 20-year scheme to 
implement the changes on their land that they have helped design.  
 
The development phase will work with farmers to explore how existing 
agri-environment schemes could be enhanced and expanded, with 
farmers receiving payments for environmental benefits provided. The 
scheme will also develop the work of existing environmental projects 
in the upper Duddon. The Restoring Hardknott Forest project will 
continue to work with Forestry England to restore native woodland on 
their site. The South Cumbria Rivers Trust will explore possible river 
restoration work on the upper Duddon and its tributaries. The 
University of Cumbriaôs Back On Our Map project will contribute their 
expertise on the recovery of rare flora and fauna. Other partners 
include the National Trust and the University of Leeds. 
 
The work is likely to explore options for restoration of native woodland, 
wood pasture, heath, scrub, and peat bogs. It will also include the 
necessary feasibility studies to enable the future restoration of rare 
species, potentially including water voles, globeflowers, tree pipits and 
pine marten. This long term partnership will help ensure a vibrant 
future for small farms in the Upper Duddon and will provide 
employment for local people through the creation of new jobs. 
During the two year planning phase there will be opportunities to find 
out more at local meetings and site visits. Please contact John 
Hodgson (j.h.hodgson@leeds.ac.uk) if youôd like to find out more.  

We are pleased to announce that Baywind 
Energy Community Trust (BWECT) has 
recently awarded grants for LED lighting, 
double glazing, solar panel installations, 
insulation and free LEDs to local Food 
Banks and community groups, where they 
were gratefully received. 
  
Our income is generated by High Winds 
Community Energy Society and Mean 

Moor Wind Farms, both located in this local area. More information about 
BWECT is available on our website: www.bwect.org.uk and we are on 
Facebook too. 
  
We welcome community groups and organisations to apply for funding for 
their renewable/energy-saving projects. 
  
For a community group, you may be thinking about a project such as solar 
panels, double glazing or heating options for your community building.  For 
an organisation, being much larger, you most likely will be making a 
significant change and would welcome a contribution towards your energy-
saving project.  We distribute around Ã50,000 a year and our grants range 
from Ã100 to Ã7000. 
  
One of our members is qualified to conduct an Energy Performance 
Certificate of the building. Our member can also provide advice on energy 
saving measures that you may not have considered.    
  
For more information and to apply for funding please view our 
website bwect.org.uk.  You can contact us using the online form via the 
website or  call us on 01229 821028. 

http://www.gov.uk/pension-credit
http://www.gov.uk/pension-credit
https://www.gov.uk/cold-weather-payment/eligibility
http://www.gov.uk/cold-weather-payment
http://www.gov.uk/cold-weather-payment
mailto:simon.fell.mp@parliament.uk
mailto:j.h.hodgson@leeds.ac.uk
http://www.bwect.org.uk
http://bwect.org.uk
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WATER YEAT VILLAGE HALL 
presents 

Angie Palmer and Richard Curran 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, 21 January, 8pm  
 

One of the best duos you could hope to see.  
The beautiful voice and guitar of singer-
songwriter Angie accompanied by the 
virtuoso playing of multi-instrumentalist 
Richard on violin, mandolin, guitar and cello. 

 
Ã15 on the door or in advance from 

www.wegottickets.com/wateryeatvillagehall                                 
 

Caf®/table seating.     Bring your own  
drinks and nibbles. 

www.e-voice.org.uk/wyvh    www.angiepalmer.com    

Cumbria Wildlife Trust 
DUDDON SUPPORT 

GROUP 
 

¢ƘǿŀƛǘŜǎ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ IŀƭƭΣ ¢ƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ  
 

CƻǳƭǎƘŀǿ aƻǎǎ hǎǇǊŜȅǎ 

CǊƛŘŀȅ мл CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ тΥол ς фΥллǇƳ   
 

CƻǊ ƴƛƴŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀƛǊ ƻŦ ƻǎǇǊŜȅǎ Ƙŀǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜŘ 
ŦǊƻƳ !ŦǊƛŎŀ ǘƻ CƻǳƭǎƘŀǿ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭƭȅ 
ǊŀƛǎŜŘ нп ŎƘƛŎƪǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ нлмпΦ  [ŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
ƳŀƧŜǎǝŎ ōƛǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜƳ ŦǊƻƳ 

/²¢ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ƻŶŎŜǊ tŀǳƭ ²ŀǘŜǊƘƻǳǎŜΦ   
 

!ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΥ ϻо ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘŜŀκŎƻŦŦŜŜ 
ŀƴŘ  ōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎ  

 
aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻƴ-ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 

http://www.wegottickets.com/wateryeatvillagehall
http://www.e-voice.org.uk/wyvh
http://www.angiepalmer.com
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WATER YEAT VILLAGE HALLõS 

Cumbria Dissolution 

Thursday 26th January  
   

Caf® ðstyle seating,  
bring your own tipples 

 
Come as a team or come and team up 

   
Ã3 per person on the door, includes 

nibbles and prizes 
Maximum of 4 per team 

 
Doors open 7pm for a 7.30pm start 

www.e-voice.org.uk/wyvh 

 
  

REGULAR EVENTS 
 

Table Tennis Monday afternoon  Contact Rick 
Shaw  T: 889624 
 
Yoga Tuesday 7ð8pm Contact Carol-Anne 
Barber T: 07505500965 
 
Whist Drive Every first and second 
Wednesday 7ð10pm Contact Michael Irving 
T: 889632 
 
Flower Guild  Fourth Wednesday of each 
month 7.30pm Contact Jeni Sarson T: 889685 
 
Indoor Bowls Thursday 2ð4pm Contact 
Franek Rewaj T: 889407 
 
Craft Club Second Thursday of each  month 
(9 February) 7.30ð9.30pm  
Contact Ali Hooper T: 889723 
 
Surfers Group Friday 10ð11.30am Contact 
Franek Rewaj T: 889407 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS AT  
THE COMMUNITY HALL 

GRIZEBECK 
 

Saturday 21 January, 7.30pm  
Burns Night  

Tickets cost Ã20 and must be booked in advance 
T: 07905779584  

E: hall.manager@grizebeckhall.co.uk  
For further details see our facebook page or website  

https://www.grizebeckhall.co.uk 
  

Thursday 16 February, 7.30pm 
Ma Bessieôs Prohibition Party  

 
A tribute to Bessie Smith: classic blues and jazz tunes 
from the 1920s to the present day performed by 
singer, Julia Titus, and the Pig Foot Band.  

Details and tickets available at 
www.highlightsnorth.co.uk 

http://www.e-voice.org.uk/wyvh

